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We would like to acknowledge the Traditional Custodians of the land on which we gather today, the Gunaikurnai people.                                                             
We pay our respects to their elders past, present and emerging. We extend that respect to all people. 

We would especially like to acknowledge the land on which our school stands and ask everyone to show respect to the environment and all that it includes. 

Newsletter No 15 
    May 24, 2024 

 

Just a reminder that all students should now be in Full Winter Uniform. 

Girls - Winter  tunic or skirts or navy ‘Midford’ pants. Navy tights. 

Boys  - Long pants 

Track pants on sports days at the start of the day. Shorts can be worn underneath. 

Student should bring a jumper to school everyday - don’t forget to label your uniform! 

Fried Pork Dumpling 
(Gyoza) are no longer   

available from the menu 

Monday 10th June 

King’s 

Birthday 

Public Holiday 

Thank you to the parents that tuned 

into our recent webinars. 



 

  Dates for the Calendar 

Term 2 MAY 2024  

 CATHOLIC EDUCATION WEEK  

Week 6 Friday 24th 2.30pm Assembly - Year 2 Blue 

 Sunday 26th First Communion Commitment Mass 

Week 7 Friday 31st 9.10am Year One Class Mass 
Reconciliation @ LEPS 

 JUNE 2024  

Week 8 Tuesday 4th 9.10am Foundation Class Prayer 

 Thursday 6th Regional Cross Country - Drouin 
3.30pm First Communion parent/child workshop—Hobby Room 

 Friday 7th 9.10am Year Two Class Mass 
1.40pm Science Afternoon 

Week 9 Monday 10th June Kings Birthday Holiday 

 Friday 14th Division Winter Sports 11—2pm Bairnsdale 
2.30pm Assembly - Year 2 Red 

Week 10 Monday 17th 3.30pm Collaborative Conferences 

 Tuesday 18th 9.10am Year 3, 3/4 Class Prayer 
3.30pm Collaborative Conferences 

 Wednesday 19th 3.30pm Collaborative Conferences 

 Friday 21st 9.10 Whole school prayer for Community 

 Sunday 23rd 9.00am First Communion 

Week 11 Monday 24th Year 6  Melbourne Camp 

 Tuesday 25th Year 6  Melbourne Camp 

 Wednesday 26th Year 6  Melbourne Camp 

 Thursday 27th Year 6  Melbourne Camp 

 Friday 28th 9.10am GHC Assembly - Year 3 Blue 
End of term Disco & lunch 
2.15pm Term 2 Ends 

Term 3 JULY 2024  

 Monday 15th  9.00am Term 3 Commences 

Sat 25th May  St Brendan’s   Lakes Entrance  9.30am 

Sun 26th May  St Brendan’s   Lakes Entrance  9.00am 

   St. Colman’s   Orbost   11am 

Tues 28thMay     No Mass Today 

Wed 29th May  St Colman’s   Orbost   9.30am 

Fri 31st May   St Brendan’s   Lakes Entrance  9.10am 

      Year One class Mass in Church 

Sat 1st June   St Brendan’s   Lakes Entrance  9.30am 

   St Joseph’s   Swan Reach   5.00pm 

Sun 2nd June  St Brendan’s   Lakes Entrance  9.00am 

   St Colman’s   Orbost   11am 



 

Gold Panning 

Wow! Gold panning was so much fun. 

You get a rusty pan and a shovel, you 

have to dig down and when it is deep, 

dig it out and put the dirt in your pan. 

Then you try to find gold, you buy a little 

tube worth one dollar and you put your 

gold in it. One of my friends helped me 

to find gold and the next day when we 

went gold panning I found even more 

gold.  

By Charlie 

When we went to the gold pour the man told us 

how hot it had to be and the temperature was 

2600 degrees celsius. After he melted the gold 

he said that it all floated to the top so you can 

take it out and after that he poured the melted 

gold into a mould. After a few seconds it had 

hardened and he put it into water. The he took it 

out and it was a gold bar worth 350 000 dollars.  

By Hudson 

Confectionary Making 

At Sovereign Hill one of the activities that we 

did was watch chefs make confectionery. They 

boiled the raspberry toffee, rolled it out on the 

bench then pushed through the gold press to 

shape the lollies. When the slabs of toffee 

dried they picked them up and dropped them 

on the bench to make individual lollies. After 

that we all got to taste a lolly and were told that 

Browns confectionery company had been    

operating for 170 years.  

By Elan 

Sovereign Hill Mine Tour 

After busily panning for gold speckles we headed up to the entrance of the mine. The tour guide, Brooklyn,   

explained to us what we would see in the mines. We hopped on the tram that would take us underground. 

When we were on the tram it was pitch black for ninety seconds, people were freaking out in the dark. Finally 

we arrived underground and lanterns on the walls lit up . When we were underground we saw the mine shaft, 

a  real gold nugget in the wall, some old tools they used to mine with and an escape route. We headed back to 

the tram and it was pitch black again, and we arrived at the surface where everything was so bright compared 

to the mine. The mine tour was one of the best parts of grade five’s camp at Sovereign Hill.   

            Author: Sadie Williams  



 

STEM Machines               

STEM machines, at camp we 

learnt about six simple         

machines, Pulley, Lever, Wheel 

and Axle, Wedge, Inclined 

Plane and Screw. We were   

given examples of the simple 

machines with small machines 

for everyday use from the Gold 

Rush era. Some of them were 

for peeling fruits, washing 

clothes and making butter, we 

were asked a question of if they 

were a pulley, lever, wheel and 

axle, inclined plane, screw. All 

of them were more than one. 

By Olivia Cheng  

 We left at about 7:00 am. The bus ride went for 

about 5 hours. Some people, including me, had a 

little sleep! We stopped in Rosedale for morning 

tea and a toilet stop and then Bacchus Marsh for 

a play at the park and for lunch. When we finally 

got there at about 2:15pm we were all so        

relieved. We dropped our stuff off at our hotel/

cabins. Somebody named Sophie took us on the 

Welcome to the gold fields tour. Then we went 

back to the cabins and split into groups and went 

gold panning. The New York Bakery was where 

we had all of our meals. After dinner we went to 

The Aura Show, one of my favourite things. We 

did many other fun activities and lots of shopping 

the next day. On the last day we were sad to 

leave but were very excited to see our families 

again. 

By Millie 

Welcome to the goldfields 

When we got there Sophie took us on a tour around the 

Sovereign Hill, first she took us to where we can do gold 

mining in the river the she introduced us to Sure we 

called him Sure because in the olden days that is what 

they called boys and he showed us how to gold pan. 

They showed us the machines what horse used in the 

olden days then they showed us the streets and then we 

went back to our cabin. 

By Hunta 



Stem machines 

Firstly, at Sovereign Hill we did 

lots of fun things, one of them 

was stem machines. We learnt 

about levers, pulleys, wedges, 

screws, and other simple     

machines. Then we got to try 

some olden day machines, they 

were very fun to use and learn 

about.  

By Ivy Lay 

Confectionary making  

Camp was really fun, but my most 

favourite thing was lolly making. 

My group was  a bit cheeky      

because we went twice. The first 

one was with the whole group, the 

second time was with just our 

group. We all loved the handmade 

lollies  camp. It was amazing. P.S. 

the lollies were good and smelt like 

corn flour and tasted like Coca 

Cola and raspberry. Fun fact, did 

you know that red food dye was 

made out of beetles like red snake 

lollies and Cheetos. 

By Hannah  

Gold Panning 

Part of the camp was gold panning, we 

had to use a shovel to dig a hole in the 

creek because all the gold was heavy 

so it would sink to the bottom of the 

creek.  You put the sand in the pan, you 

shuffle the sand around the pan and 

then you scrape off the top layer (all the 

big rocks) and then put more water in 

and stir it again and then keep doing it 

until you have a little bit of sand left. 

Then you tip the pan the other way and 

the gold will be at the top of the pan. 

Then you pick it up with your finger tip 

and put the gold in the vial. A vial is a 

glass bottle that is filled with water. 

Thats how we went gold panning. 

By Isla Behan 

Sovereign Hill Mine tour 

We went to Sovereign Hill for camp 

last week and we did a mine tour. We 

got to have a look down there as what 

it looked like in the 1800s. We saw 

what the drills and lights looked back, 

then the drills were really loud like a 

dinosaur but the fun thing was we got 

to have a go at using it. There were 

train tracks for the big train that had to 

go down into the mine. When the train 

went down it got pitch black for a    

couple of minutes and it was thrilling! 

Then there was light, we got off and 

then we had a walk down more in the 

mine. We saw gold and coal then we 

went back out on the train and then 

we were back out. 

By Kiara Bownds 



 

In the lead up to Catholic Education Week, Year One has been talking about changes over time. Does   

everything change? How have things changed in our Catholic schools over the years? The children 

watched clips and looked at photos of olden days schools and compared them with now. We also carried 

out an archaeological dig in the senior school sandpit. The children were very excited to find lots of       

artefacts that teach us about the old days. 

     

Year Three has been celebrating Catholic Education Week. 

At the start of the week, Madison and Zari changed the 

prayer cloth to red. The change of cloth represented     

Pentecost and the 50th day after Easter Sunday. We were 

surprised that some students still had chocolate eggs left. 

We watched the video of other schools sharing what they 

love about their Catholic School. We decided to make a 

display with what we love about St Brendan’s Catholic   

Primary School. The theme of Catholic Education Week 

this year is ‘See, I am making all things new’. We discussed 

all the ways we can make a positive change for ourselves 

or others.   



 

By Cooper Kennedy and Piper Crawley. 
 
 

On Friday, 17th of May, Grades 4, 5 and 6 participated in the Winter Sports    
competition. It was very fun and an amazing experience. I played AFL, but the 
other sports to choose from were Netball, Soccer and T-ball. They all were    
amazing options, but I chose AFL. The competition was tough but we pushed 
through. First we played Lakes Entrance Primary School (LEPS) and we won by 
quite a lot. We then watched Tambo Upper Buchan and Swan Reach Primary 
Schools (TUBBS) and New Saints from Marlo Primary School. That was a good 
game to watch. TUBBS won so we knew we would face them in the grand final. 
While we were waiting for the next game to be played we went over to Netball and 
watched them play. They played amazing but it was then time to go and play our 
game. Our Captain, Reide gave us a pep talk, and then we were ready to play. 
We had a good start, we scored then they scored, we were pretty close but we 
then lost. Although we had lost, we played our hardest. Good job to all the players 
and a big thank you to Dan and Mrs H for coaching our footy team this year. 



 

On Friday, the 17th of May, some of our Grade 5 and 6 girls played netball at the 
Lakes Entrance netball courts. Our first game was against Toorloo Arm Primary 
School (TAPS) at 10:00am the scores were 12-7 and we won by 5. 
Then we had a break for half an hour. Our 2nd game was against Lakes Entrance 
Primary School (LEPS) at 11:30am the scores were 7-4, we won by 3.  
After that game we had a break for half an hour and ate some lunch. Our 3rd and 
final game was against Tambo Upper, Buchan and Swan Reach Primary 
Schools  (TUBS) at 1:00pm. We had an amazing game against TUBS in the end the 
scores were 25-4 we won by 21 points. At the end of the game we cheered for the 
other team, then for the refs.  
 

We all had a fantastic day of netball. “We can't wait for the next level in        
Bairnsdale against new teams”. When we were not playing we got to watch the B 
team of netball play on another court or the football team play. It was an amazing 
experience.  
 

BY HADDIE AND KEELIE 



 

Last  Friday on the 17th of May, a group of year 6s & some of the 

year 5s competed in our school winter  sports. St Brendan’s    

soccer teams girls & boys had  some great wins in the first game 

both teams vs TUBS and had a great win against them. The girls 

scored 4-nil & boys scored 2-1, the second game the two teams 

both played NS/M and both teams won, boys scored 9-nil and 

the girls scored 3-nil. Both teams won all games so they both 

went to the final. The first half for both teams were nil-nil and 

then it got very intense. After waiting for someone to score, the 

girls started scoring against Orbost. At the end of the game the 

girls were very excited and the boys were scared to see the final        

results because for the boys it was nil-nil.  At the end Mr Hamer 

gave a speech about how fantastic the game was. Then we 

packed up and headed to the classroom to play some games to 

finish the fantastic day off! See you soon, Bairnsdale soccer pitch 

we’re very excited!            By Sal Milito & Indi-Rose Upton       



 By Huzaifa and Charlie 
 

On Friday 17th of May 2024, students from Years 6 and 5 went to 
different Winter Sports. Tee-ball was one of them. Tee-ball is like 
soft/base ball, but the batter hits the ball from an elevated tee. The 
event took place at Lakes Entrance Secondary College sports 
ground. The boys and girls were separated into 2 different teams. 
There were 3 other teams that came from Orbost Primary School, 
Lakes Entrance Primary School and Tambo Upper, Buchan and 
Swan Reach Primary Schools (TUBS). Unlike the past couple of 
years, both our teams made it through to division level. The boys 
won all three rounds and the girls won all 2 games. It was really fun 
for everyone and the teams we played tried their best. 

 



 

To celebrate the end of our learning about healthy eating and the 

five food groups in Health, the Foundation students enjoyed making 

fruity kebabs.  The Year 1 and 2 students enjoyed making some fruit 

and vegetable faces. It was fantastic to see so many students try 

something new for the first time and discover that they like it.   



 



 



 



 



 

 

The 2024 Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge is now 

open and St Brendan’s is excited to be participating. The 

PRC application offers a range of exciting features      

including: 

• access to a library catalogue (including book images 

and blurbs) 

• a modern user-friendly interface 

• rewarding  students with badges as challenge      

milestones are achieved 

• the option for students to mark books as a favourite, 

give them a star rating or complete a book review 

 

The Challenge is open to all Victorian children from 

birth to Year 10 in recognition of the importance of 

reading for literacy development. It is not a                

competition; but a personal challenge for children to 

read a set number of books by 6th September, 2024. 

Children from Prep to Year 2 are encouraged to read or 

‘experience’ 30 books with their parents and teachers. 

Children from Year 3 to Year 10 are challenged to read 

15 books. 

All children who meet the Challenge will receive a      

certificate of achievement signed by the Victorian   

Premier and former Premiers. 

To view the booklist and for more information about 

the Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge, visit: 

vic.gov.au/premiers-reading-challenge  

The Premiers Reading Challenge has an online recording 

system which is intended for students to enter their 

books at home.   

 

Students wishing to participate, need to send  

Katrina an email at: 

kwykes@lakesent.catholic.edu.au 

They will then be emailed their username,        

password and details to access the online          

computer system.  

mailto:kwykes@lakesent.catholic.edu.au


REMINDER: NO SMART WATCHES AND DEVICES AT SCHOOL                                                  

Smart watches that allow communication via SMS, email or phone call  cannot be worn at school with the 

same rules applying as with a mobile phone.                                                                                                                                           

At St Brendan’s students may only bring mobile phones/devices/ SMART  Watches to school if there is a need for them to contact 

their parents either  before arriving at school or in the afternoon after leaving school. Upon arrival at school the phone/ device/ 

SMART Watch is to be checked in at the school office where it will be turned off and kept  securely for the day. It is the child’s          

responsibility to collect the phone/ device/ SMART Watch at the end of the day.  Parents with an urgent need to be in contact with 

their child during the day should contact the school office and appropriate steps will be taken to pass on the message. 

Uniform Reminders 

 

JEWELLERY is restricted to the following - a wrist watch, no more than 

one small matching pair of studs or sleepers in the ear lobe - gold, silver or       

gemstone, a religious medallion on a chain to be worn under clothing.               

Fashion jewellery, make-up and nail polish are not permitted.   

 

HAIR is to be kept neat and tidy at all times.  Hair longer than collar length, 

must be tied back completely. This is to help restrict the spread of nits and 

lice and for student safety. Headband, hair ties, ribbons, scrunchies and 

clips must be blue, black or brown. 

It is not appropriate for children to come to school with dyed or                 

inappropriate hair styles as deemed by the Principal.   

 

St Brendan’s School Uniform can be ordered 

online! 

Link to website for St Brendan’s Uniform below: 

 https://nicksbairnsdale.com.au/product-category/

schoolwear/st-brendans-uniform/  

93 Main Street Bairnsdale Victoria 3875                  

Phone (03) 5152 1333  

SCHOOL     

UNIFORM 

 

LIBRARY BAGS   
It is a school requirement that all students have  a library bag to take home their 
readers/books. 
We have library bags for sale in the office for $8.00 each. If you can’t get to the 
school office, you may contact the office to have the cost  added to your school 
fees and the bag supplied to your child. 

https://nicksbairnsdale.com.au/product-category/schoolwear/st-brendans-uniform/
https://nicksbairnsdale.com.au/product-category/schoolwear/st-brendans-uniform/


 

A reminder that the car park at the front of the school and  
the church are NOT drop off zones.   

If you enter these car parks you MUST walk your children  
into the school.   

DROP OFF ZONE is via the Mary MacKillop Hall  carpark only.  
The Disabled Parking spaces are for people with permits only.      

Thank you. 

 

Tuesday,  

11th June 



 



 








